## **Peter Muir**

From: Lindsey Wheatley

**Sent:** 19 March 2021 12:17

**To:** Peter Muir

Cc: Michel Harper; Whitear, Colin 13058; Committee Services; Mike Smith

**Subject:** RE: Application for a new premises licence - OKTOBURFEST, 2-3 THE QUADRANT, GUILDFORD,

GU1 4SG

## Dear Peter,

I've spoken to Colin Whitear and he has agreed that if our application replicates the terms and conditions on the licence issued two days ago the police will withdraw their objection and having spoken to Mike Smith, he was also very helpful in understanding with my acceptance of the existing terms and conditions. There are no issues between any of the parties, I therefore ask that this is represented to the licencing committee in the hope that no hearing will be necessary.

I hope this assists all parties

Michel Harper

From: Peter Muir

**Sent:** 19 March 2021 11:45

To: Lindsey Wheatley

Cc: Michel Harper Whitear, Colin 13058 Committee

Services Mike Smith

Subject: RE: Application for a new premises licence - OKTOBURFEST, 2-3 THE QUADRANT, GUILDFORD, GU1 4SG

## Dear Lindsey,

Please find attached another representation from the Licensing Authority. You will note this states the Licensing Authority are happy to put an agreed position of this mirroring GUPLA0535 before the sub-committee. If Surrey Police and you both agree with this position, and that you feel a hearing is unnecessary, then we can put the agreed position to the sub-committee for them to determine the application without any of the parties needing to attend.

If this is the case, we will need each party to agree that they are happy for the agreed position to be that this will be a mirror of GUPLA0535, and to confirm in writing that a hearing is not necessary.

Kind regards

Peter Muir Licensing Officer Licensing Team Regulatory Services

Guildford Borough Council

Millmead House, Millmead, Guildford, Surrey, GU2 4BB

Tel:

Follow us on Twitter @GuildfordBC

Guildford Borough Council

http://www.guildford.gov.uk



Triedse

Please consider the environment before printing this e-mail or any attachment

From: Peter Muir

Sent: 19 March 2021 11:01

To: Lindsey Wheatley

Cc: Whitear, Colin 13058

Subject: RE: Application for a new premises licence - OKTOBURFEST, 2-3 THE QUADRANT, GUILDFORD, GU1 4SG

Dear Lindsey,

I note the letter from Mr Harper asking the licensing authority to treat this application as a mirror application to the licence GUPLA0535. As I am sure you are aware, there is no mechanism in the Licensing Act 2003 for amending an application in consultation. You can either withdraw this application and resubmit a new application clearly requesting a mirror of GUPLA0535, or we proceed with the application as made. Please advise which option you would prefer?

Kind regards

Peter Muir
Licensing Officer
Licensing Team
Regulatory Services
Guildford Borough Council
Millmead House, Millmead, Guildford, Surrey, GU2 4B

Follow us on Twitter @GuildfordBC





Please o

Please consider the environment before printing this e-mail or any attachment

From: Peter Muir

Sent: 18 March 2021 09:27

To: Lindsey Wheatley

Subject: RE: Application for a new premises licence - OKTOBURFEST, 2-3 THE QUADRANT, GUILDFORD, GU1 4SG

Dear Lindsey,

We have today received a relevant objection from Surrey Police so this application will now have to be determined by a licensing sub-committee. I have attached a copy of the representation to this email. If you and Surrey Police can come to an agreement to put in front of the committee, that would be helpful.

Once the consultation ends on 30 March we will start arranging the hearing.

Kind regards

Peter Muir
Licensing Officer
Licensing Team
Regulatory Services
Guildford Borough Council
Millmead House, Millmead, Guildford, Surrey, GU2 4BB

Follow us on Twitter @GuildfordBC





Please consider the environment before printing this e-mail or any attachment

From: Peter Muir

Sent: 02 March 2021 16:05

To: Michel Harper
Cc: Lindsey Wheatley

Subject: Application for a new premises licence - OKTOBURFEST, 2-3 THE QUADRANT, GUILDFORD, GU1 4SG

Dear The Casino Limited,

Thank you for your application for a new premises licence or club premises certificate for the above premises. The consultation period will run from **02 March 2021** to **30 March 2021** inclusive.

Please ensure that the application is advertised by the placement of a public notice(s) at the premises throughout this period as required by The Licensing Act 2003 (Premises licences and club premises certificates) Regulations 2005.

The newspaper advertisement should be published no later than **16 March 2021**. Please can you let us know the date and newspaper in which this application will be advertised.

Templates for both notices are available on our website at <a href="https://www.guildford.gov.uk/article/17583/Premises-licence">https://www.guildford.gov.uk/article/17583/Premises-licence</a> for premises licences.

A check on the public notices will be made during the consultation period. I would remind you that if the application is not advertised in accordance with the regulations, this will invalidate the application.

Yours sincerely

Peter Muir
Licensing Officer
Licensing Team
Regulatory Services
Guildford Borough Council
Millmead House, Millmead, Guildford, Surrey, GU2 4BB

Follow us on Twitter @GuildfordBC



http://www.guildford.gov.uk



Please consider the environment before printing this e-mail or any attachment

Guildford Borough Council has arrangements for handling sensitive emails. For more information on how you may be affected please go to <a href="https://www.guildford.gov.uk/SecureEmail">//www.guildford.gov.uk/SecureEmail</a>. If you have received this message in error, please (a) notify the sender immediately, (b) destroy this email and any attachments, and (c) do not use, copy, and/or disclose this email or any attachments to any person.

Guildford Borough Council regularly updates virus software to ensure as far as possible that its networks are free of viruses. However, you will need to check this message and any attachments for viruses as Guildford Borough Council can take no responsibility for any computer virus that might be transferred by this email.

The contents of this email may not reflect Guildford Borough Council policy. We store and monitor all emails and attachments sent and received by Guildford Borough Council employees in our Cryoserver system for up to 2 years to prevent misuse of the Council's networks.

This message has been scanned for malware by Forcepoint. www.forcepoint.com

Click here to report this email as spam.

Click <u>here</u> to report this email as spam to Guildford Borough Council's email security provider.